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April 12,2016

Hon. Meenakshi Srinivasan, Chair

New York City Preservation Commission
One Centre Stre

New York, NY 10007

Re: 17 Barrow Street, te of Appropriateness

Dear Chair

On behalf of  Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation, I would
like to express our deep disappointment that at today’s public meeting the
Landmarks Preservation Commission (LPC) decided not to require the
restoration of the arch at 17 Barrow Street, even while maintaining that its loss
was regrettable and unfortunate.

The archway was removed without LPC or Department of Buildings approval
under flimsy, specious pretenses about safety. The applicant lied about and
misrepresented the arch’s age and history. By not requiring full restoration of
this significant and historic architectural feature, similar illegal actions are
being rewarded and encouraged, and a troubling precedent is being set.
Further, the idea that damaged or demolished historic fabric cannot be restored
is deeply disturbing.

As you know, photographic evidence shows that the arch is at least 75 years
old, and may well be considerably older. Over the decades the arch has become
a readily-identifiable and much-beloved part of the Village landscape, and
speaks to the quirky and charming character of many of the buildings on its
streets. The enormous hue and cry which the illegal removal of this feature
engendered is tangible evidence of that.

I urge the LPC to re-consider its position and require that the applicant restore
the arch, thereby reinstating a historic feature of the Village and sending a
message to property owners that illegal demolition will not be tolerated.

Andrew Berman
Executive Director

Ce: City Councilmember Corey Johnson
Community Board #2, Manhattan



